Governing Board Report for Children’s Ministry
June/July 2025 (June 8-July 6)
Wins over the past month:
1st time visitors:   8 (Levi Heasley, Gavin Kellner, Mallory Kellner, Judah Knox, Emma Sosko, Jack Sosko, Drew Cook)
Returning visitors: 
Average attendance on Sunday mornings: 38 kids, 10 volunteers
Salvations: 
June/July Lessons: Gideon, Samson, Ruth & Naomi, Hannah, Samuel, Saul
Ministry Challenges:  
	-filling classrooms with volunteer for summer (vacations, surgeries, Mahaffey, youth outings) for the month of July.  These are all good reasons, but will stretch us a bit.  I was away on July 6.  Stephanie Cross set up everything for me while I was gone. 
Awana:  Our start up/Kick off date is for  Sept. 10.  Awana meeting scheduled for August 13.  
VBS:   It was an OUTSTANDING week.  We had over 80 kids signed up and over 60 volunteers each night.   33 kids being their first time at VBS.  I appreciated how smoothly the different stations, decorating and cleaning up all went well.  God had placed people just where they needed to be.  We had 13 salvations along with 19 asking more questions in the salvation room during snack. One of may favorite parts of VBS is seeing everyone come together and shine in their area of ministry.  They are trying new things along with maintaining a sense of unity and purpose for the kingdom.  We are so blessed!
      We also had 5 first time visitors the after VBS (June 29) in the children's ministry because of VBS.
     Our offering raised for the Jackson’s and missions in Alaska total was $618.66.  I will be getting a check made and sent to them over the next few weeks.  *Thank you for your time. -Cindy

